June 2013
News from Adagio Rhythmic Academy:

Club Adagio Maple Ridge continues to garner great interest from families in the Tri-Cities.  The girls had a great season with National Junior, Jenna Little, qualifying to Nationals in her first year in the National category and Eszter Benedek, Amelia Helmus and Hannah Scoular medalling at both the 2013 Provincial Championships and Western Regional Championships.  “Get In Shape” classes will be offered for the local athletes for the athletes during July and August.  
2013 Summer Camps are also in place for Adagio Rhythmic Academy programs in North Vancouver, Lower Mainland Community Centre Programs, “Summer at Saint Georges” and the 4 week Vancouver Competitive Camp in Vancouver.    
Our December 2012 Annual Holiday Gala performance was the largest event ever with over 500 parents, athletes, volunteers and coaches in attendance – it was an exciting showcase of development from newcomers to rhythmics to the top National Level Athletes in the club.
Millennium Cup was hosted February 22 to 24, 2013 at the Richmond Oval.  This was a great test event for BC Athletes, Volunteers and Judges prior to Elite Canada which was held two weeks later.  The Zone 3 and 4 Championships were also held in conjunction with Millennium Cup.  It was great to welcome so many BC, Western Canada and Pacific Northwest Athletes and a real treat to have National Team Members from Wales in attendance as well.   
On the Provincial, Westerns Competitive front, Club Adagio and the Academy took top placements in all categories (Level 3B-Level 9 Senior) at the 2013 BC Championships and had the largest and strongest contingent at the 2013 Western Regional Championships winning 5 AA titles in 4C, 5B, 5C, 6B and National Level Senior, Silver AA in 4B, 5C and Bronze AA in 3B, 4C, 5B.  2013 National Championships brought qualification of 9 of our 10 National Level Athletes to this prestigious event as well as top 8 AA placements for Level 9 Junior Joanna Zajaczkowski (8th AA), Level 9 Senior Hanul Seo (6th AA) and Shannon Code (Bronze Medallist AA) – many personal bests were achieved and lots of wonderful memories were made this season as the Zone 3 athletes continue to work hard and improve under the guidance of their coaches.

We look forward to closing this amazing season with our Annual Year End Show – Parade of Champions, June 19th 2013 to celebrate all of the achievements of our wonderful athletes, coaches and supporters.  We wish the other Zones and BCRSGF Members a wonderful summer break and look forward to seeing everyone again in the 2013-2014 Season!
